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GSL’s Update

Firstly may I start by wishing everyone a very happy and prosperous 2005.

Congratulations on Top Awards 

What a great start to a new year, we have already seen 8 top Beaver Awards and 4 top Cub Awards and I know there are many more to come.
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The picture above shows Nigel Valette our District Commissioner with the 4 Cubs from Jupiter Pack who were awarded their Chief Scouts Award Silver. Well done to Calum Ferrier, William Nelson, Max Jones, William Nelson and Barnabus Pycroft.

Two days earlier, Nigel attended the Redwood Beaver meeting to present the Chief Scouts Award Bronze to   


Reece Chapman, Daniel Wallage, Christopher Jermy, Joseph Bennett, Sam Jones and Harry Westbrook.

Chief Scouts Awards Bronze have also been presented to Karl Ward (Redwood Beavers) and James Hooker (Aspen Beavers) but unfortunately I do not have any photographs of these. 

Very Well Done to all of you and thanks to both the Leaders and Parents for making this possible. 

Leaders get First Aid Training

On a coldish day in January you would have found 16 of us in the HQ receiving an update to our First Response training. The one day course was run by Tony Baker and was well received by all.

Xmas Post

Thank You to All

A big thank you to everyone (young people and Parents) who helped us to deliver over 7500 cards to addresses on Hayling. Your efforts helped us to maintain our achievement of delivering every correctly addressed card before Christmas Day.

Subs to Increase in April

As reported at the end of last year, we need to increase our subs (for the first time in 4 years) from this April. You should receive with this newsletter a Subscription fact sheet to explain what happens to your subs and why we need to increase them.

Please also consider paying your subs by Standing Order, for which details are attached.

2005 Challenge Day

No, not a camp this year, but a day of fun and challenge for the whole family.

Date: Saturday 9th July 2005

Place: On Hayling

Time:
Start about 13:00 and end with a campfire by 21:00.

This year we will be running a “Challenge Day when everyone taking part will have to complete various challenges. The day will take place on Hayling and  will end with a BBQ and Camp Fire and the day is open to all members of the group, families and friends.

More details after Easter but please make a note of the date in your diaries.. 

Where does the money go?

We recently realised that although we often ask for money, it is only in our annual report that we explain what we have spent it on. So, this year, we will be publishing what we spend the money on. In the past 2 months we have brought:-

New kitchen work Tops

A banner for Book Sales and a wheel lock for our trailer.

£250 of games and activity equipment

A Micro Wave and Kettle.

Ordered an Explorer Flag

Total Outlay of about £1300

Urgently Needed – Parent Representatives for Beavers and Cubs
All Beaver and Cub parents will be receiving a letter from Philip Blosse our Chairman and details of the role of Parent Rep. The role is similar to that of Parent Governor with a school and one which we view as important to the balance of a Scout Group. 

The role is not too demanding, consists of 6 meetings a year and helps us by providing a parents view of what goes on. 

Please read the details and contact either Philip or myself for further information and an informal (NO COMMITMENT) chat!   

2005 Census

Each year we have to complete a census return and this year shows that we have a slight reduction in our youth membership from 140 to 137. This is not a problem however and as I write this THN we have already gone up to 139.

In terms of adult Leaders and Helpers we have seen a slight increase, giving a total group membership of 175, one of the largest in the Country.

WHY ? because of the commitment and dedication of our leaders.

Gift Aid

Do you pay Tax ??

If YES then do you support us through the Gift Aid scheme ??

Gift aid enables us to claim from the Inland Revenue, 28p for every £1 you pay in subscriptions at no cost to yourselves. 

We do not need to have any personal or financial details about you. 

All we need is you to sign a form authorising us to claim Gift Aid on your subscriptions / donations and we will do the rest. 

You need take no further action!

We can only claim against paid subscriptions and so should your son or daughter leave the group then the gist aid is terminated. 

This is an easy way for us to increase the value of your subscriptions and has helped us to keep subs to a lower level. Please ask your leader for details to support us. 

Did you Know

Some Explorers and “old Explorers”, sorted the Xmas post and spent another 2 days at the HQ for a Computer party and also to spring clean part of the HQ and also complete some outstanding decoration. Yes these are boys & girls aged between 14 & 18.
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